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Portland Man Sentenced to Federal Prison for Stealing Dozens of Firearms 

from Local Pawn Shop 

PORTLAND, Ore.—A Portland man was sentenced to federal prison yesterday for breaking into 
a local pawn shop and stealing forty-seven firearms from the federal firearm licensee.  

Kory Dean Boyd, 39, was sentenced to 57 months in federal prison and three years’ supervised 
release.  

According to court documents, on January 31, 2022, agents from the Bureau of Alcohol, 
Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives (ATF) were notified of a burglary at a Southeast Portland 
pawn shop. Early that morning, shop owners discovered two large holes in a concrete block wall 
on the building’s exterior. The exposed room contained dozens of firearms, forty-seven of which 
were reported stolen, including pistols, revolvers, rifles, and shotguns. 

ATF agents reviewed exterior surveillance video from the pawn shop and observed two vehicles 
and five individuals present near the holes in the building during the late evening and early 
morning hours of January 29 and 30, 2022. Two individuals used a sledgehammer to make holes 
in the exterior wall while Boyd and others carried firearms and firearm cases to the vehicles. 

On February 4, 2022, ATF agents searched Boyd’s residence and recovered eight firearms, 
including seven stolen from the pawn shop. Boyd was arrested without incident and admitted to 
his involvement in the burglary. 

On February 8, 2022, a federal grand jury in Portland returned a two-count indictment charging  
Boyd with the theft of firearms and possessing firearms as a convicted felon. 

On March 4, 2024, Boyd pleaded guilty to stealing firearms from a federal firearm licensee. 

This case was investigated by ATF with assistance from the FBI, Portland Police Bureau, and 
Clackamas County Sheriff’s Office. It was prosecuted by Lewis S. Burkhart, Assistant U.S. 
Attorney for the District of Oregon. 

This case was brought as part of Project Safe Neighborhoods (PSN). PSN is the centerpiece of 
the Department of Justice’s violent crime reduction efforts. PSN is an evidence-based program 
proven to be effective at reducing violent crime. Through PSN, a broad spectrum of stakeholders 
work together to identify the most pressing violent crime problems in the community and 
develop comprehensive solutions to address them. As part of this strategy, PSN focuses 
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enforcement efforts on the most violent offenders and partners with locally based prevention and 
reentry programs for lasting reductions in crime. 
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